Rachel Tibbetts

From: Gemma Magnuson
Sent: 08 March 2023 12:04

To: DC Support

Subject: FW: Objection to the proposed conditions put forward for the operation of

Wroxton motocross track - urgent - meeting Thursday

Kind regards

Gemma Magnuson (Mrs) MRTPI MTCP Senior Planning Officer (South) Communities Directorate Cherwell District Council

Tel: 01295 227006

gemma.magnuson@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

www.cherwell.gov.uk

Find us on Facebook www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil

Follow us on Twitter @Cherwellcouncil

You will appreciate that the above views are those of Council Officers and though given in good faith, cannot prejudice any decision which the Council, as the Local Planning Authority, may make.

Please note that my usual working hours are Monday to Friday 9.00am to 3.00pm.

Planning and Development services can be contacted as follows: Development Management - planning@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Planning Policy - planning.policy@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Planning Policy - planning.policy@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Por the latest information on Planning and Development please visit www.cherwell.gov.uk

From: Lynn Graham

Sent: 08 March 2023 11:11

To: Gemma Magnuson < Gemma. Magnuson@cherwell-dc.gov.uk >

Cc: Paul Seckington < Paul. Seckington@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; David Peckford < David. Peckford@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; David Peckford@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; David Peckford < David. Peckford@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; David Peckford@Cherwell-

DC.gov.uk>; Yvonne Rees < Yvonne.Rees@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor George Reynolds

<George.Reynolds@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Phil Chapman <Phil.Chapman@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>;

Councillor Maurice Billington <Maurice.Billington@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Andrew Beere

<Andrew.Beere@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; Councillor Rebecca Biegel <Rebecca.Biegel@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; Councillor John Broad <John.Broad@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Hugo Brown <Hugo.Brown@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>;

Councillor Colin Clarke <Colin.Clarke@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Jean Conway <Jean.Conway@Cherwell-

DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Ian Corkin < Ian.Corkin@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Sandy Dallimore

<Sandy.Dallimore@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; Councillor Ian Harwood <Ian.Harwood@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor

David Hingley David Hingley@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk; Councillor Simon Holland Simon.Holland@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk; Councillor Simon Holland Linearing-

DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Fiona Mawson <Fiona.Mawson@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Richard Mould

<Richard.Mould@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Lynn Pratt <Lynn.Pratt@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; Councillor Leslie

Sibley <Leslie.Sibley@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Dorothy Walker <Dorothy.Walker@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>;

Councillor Mike Bishop <Mike.Bishop@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Gemma Coton <Gemma.Coton@Cherwell-

DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Nick Cotter < Nick.Cotter@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Matthew Hodgson

<Matthew.Hodgson@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; Councillor Ian Middleton <Ian.Middleton@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>;

Councillor Adam Nell <Adam.Nell@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; Councillor Angus Patrick <Angus.Patrick@Cherwell-

DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Bryn Williams < Bryn.Williams@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>

Subject: Objection to the proposed conditions put forward for the operation of Wroxton motocross track - urgent - meeting Thursday

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Ms Magnuson

I understand that you are the planning officer responsible for the truly deplorable state of affairs that we now find ourselves in relating to Wroxton Motocross Track.

You have put forward a set of conditions that you know are not fit for purpose. Why do you know that? Because you've been told: you've been given detailed information by Hornton Parish Council about the way the sport's governing body and other local authorities monitor and control the activities of MX tracks all around the country and yet you have refused, thus far, to bring in those conditions to control Wroxton - one of the largest MX tracks in Europe and a track set up without a shred of planning permission.

That was after you, on behalf of Cherwell, broke the council's written undertaking - made at the time retrospective planning permission was pushed through two years ago - to properly consult the Parish Council and the local member about those conditions before publishing them. You didn't do that. Instead you brought out a set of draft conditions after no proper consultation and now want to rush them through the committee on Thursday.

That is not the way any fit or proper council official should operate and I fully support Hornton Parish Council's proposal to put discussion of the conditions off to a later date.

Please make sure this email is posted on Cherwell Planning Portal in time for Thursday's meeting.

Yours sincerely

Lynn Graham

The Cottage, Church Lane, Hornton, Oxon OX15 6BY